Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village School, Wheatley Road on Monday 5 March 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm. 

The Chairman Cllr Chris Wright presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice-Chairman), Paul Bolam, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance. Also present for part of the meeting were District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie and five members of the public

3/12/1.

Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Matthew Dovey & County Cllr David Turner

3/12/2

Declarations of Interest

None

3/12/3

Public Participation

Sarah Opher told the Council about her family’s plans to convert The Red Lion to a private house. A pre-planning proposal has been written and will be circulated for information.

There were more questions about the white lines in Wheatley Road with some residents saying that they should be removed. The unintended consequence of putting down these lines has been that children’s safety had been compromised. This matter will be discussed by the headteacher and governors as a matter of urgency.

3/12/4.

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 6 February 2012

Minute 5 (b) re lowering of graves; Add: where graves are to be lowered and there is no record of next of kin, the Garsington Newsletter will be used to try and communicate with the families concerned. After this was noted, the minutes as circulated were approved and signed as a correct record.

3/12/5.

Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

a. Kiln Lane ditch. The Clerk reported that Gilbert Hobbs of Warborough has quoted £300 to clean the ditch. This excludes the cost of taking away material removed from the ditch. It was agreed that this material should be banked up on the edge of the ditch.

b. Two hedge laying contractors have been approached about the boundary of the play area. One has already visited and supplied a verbal opinion with a written quote to follow. The season for doing this type of work is September to March with any new planting that may be required taking place in October and so there is ample time to get at least one more quotation.

c. Grass Cutting 2012; Geoff Young has now given more details about the places where Young Brothers cut, the number of times that they do so and what happens to the cuttings. It was agreed that Young Brothers have the contracts confirmed for 2012 and that they should be asked to include, at no extra charge, cutting the grass near the play area, currently a task carried out by Trevor Woodington using the Council’s own mower in return for an honorarium of £200 per year.

d. Godfrey Eden’s Newsletter deliveries have been taken over by Cllr Judy Westgate.

e. Cllr Anne Eastwood is no longer able to attend the OALC workshop about Local and Community planning in Kidlington on 12th March. The Clerk will take her place.

f. Cllr Mike Patrick reported on the latest news of the GoRidebus service. Information will also appear in Garsington Newsletter. The cost to the Parish for the service is expected to be just over £430 for 12 months. Further improvements to the service are being developed.

g. Paul Bolam asked for action to be taken to stop heavy goods vehicles parking outside the entrance to Unipart. There is also concern about the amount of litter left in this area. The Clerk will contact Unipart.

3/12/6.

County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr David Turner has sent his apologies. He is away until 15th March. The Council agreed that the 30 mph markings on Pettiwell should be requested when he returns.

3/12/7.

District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie confirmed that enforcement action in Kiln Lane will commence within the next week. Cllr Mike Patrick said that rubble has recently been dumped outside 12 Kiln Lane. He asked if SODC can do anything about this eyesore in the Green Belt.

On Tadpole Lane, the SODC officer says that she does not have enough evidence that a business is actually being carried out. The registration of the company is not by itself enough and so regular inspections will be carried out. Cllr Judy Westgate will speak to the officer to see if there is any way that the Parish Council can help. 

On Greenwoods, Cllr Gillespie said that she has been told by an SODC officer that half the site is to be cleared of vehicles. She will talk to the officer about the business of recycling fridges. The Chairman said he had been told that police have recently visited the vicinity of Greenwoods in connection with reports of an offence against public decency. There were also reports that a vehicle has been taken to pieces on the highway.

Responding to a question raised by a resident at a previous meeting Cllr Gillespie said that she understood any business like hairdressing operating from a home base needs planning permission if it is carried out on more than 28 days a year.

Cllr Gillespie said that SODC wishes to establish a policy on wind turbines and asked the Parish Council to let her know if it had any views on this subject.
3/12/8.

Finance:

a). Balances and cheques for signature

Barclays Current Account at 29th February



£21,951.24

Bank of Ireland 14th February





         £6.31

Mrs F Hodson Honorarium as key holder for Parsler’s Piece: The Clerk reported that the sum of £100 p.a. was agreed in February 2008 and a payment of £200 was made in December 2009. A further payment of £200 is due for 2010 and 2011. This was approved.

The Council has received a request for funding from the Oxfordshire Business Education Alliance which includes Wheatley Park School. In previous years the Parish has donated either £50 or £60. It was agreed to make a donation of £60.

The Council noted the February direct debit payment to Grundons of £65.76 and approved payment of the following cheques

SODC (dog bin emptying – 3 months)



         £36.60

Oxford Green Belt Network





         £15.00

Mrs F Hodson Honorarium 2010-11




       £200.00

SLCC (50% Clerk’s subscription)




         £65.00

G Russell (Administration February)




         £98.80

G Russell (Salary)






       £393.89

Ernie Tipping (reimbursement for safety helmet)


         £22,95

Oxfordshire CC (for Oxfordshire Business Education Alliance)
         £60.00

The Council did not approve the payment of £317.94 as the Council’s annual subscription to the Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils. The Clerk said that he felt that membership of OALC is worthwhile and he will give Councillors more information about the benefits in time for the April meeting.

It was agreed that Turney’s will be asked to sell the Ransomes ride-on mower on the Parish Council’s behalf. 

3/12/9.

Planning Applications

P11/W2127 The Top Yard. Oxford Equestrian Centre Lower Road

Amendment of access to dwellings approved under planning permission P09/W0967 to take route via Equestrian Centre's drive and parking area and surface alterations to provide this route. 2. Removal of condition 4 of planning permission P09/W0967. (As amended by drawings accompanying letters from agent dated 22 February 2012 and e-mail received 29 February 2012).

The Council opposes this application because the provision of bus stops is considered relevant and their location has not yet been resolved. The Council also believes that Condition 4 of the planning permission is important and should not be removed.

P11/W2087 130 South End 

Rebuild rear kitchen extension, first floor extension over, new roof to replace flat roof.

The Council agreed that it had no strong views about this application.

3/12/10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

The Council has been asked by SODC if it would agree to a road off Lower Road being given the name “Blackberry Lane” – a name which appears on Google Maps.

Councillors said that there is already a route in the Parish that is known as Blackberry Lane and that accepting SODC’s suggestion would probably lead to confusion. Subsequently SODC asked if the Council would suggest an alternative name.

3/12/11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

The Chairman has received a further version of the Lease from Amanda Benham. He has made a few changes and the revised version will be sent to the Club for consideration.

3/12/12
Village Hall Project

In response to a complaint made by a member of the public at the February meeting, Cllr Mike Patrick said that he has made enquiries about the contractors’ hours of work. They are not carrying out work on Sundays and say that they never have.

Although the exterior work will shortly be complete, there is much to do before the interior is finished and it may not be possible for the April meeting of the Parish Council to be held in the Hall. Some grant funding has not been received but the Village Hall Committee has been able to get bridging finance.

Details of various styles and sizes of notice board have been received and circulated to all councillors. A decision about what to purchase will be made at the April meeting.

3/12/13.
Village Maintenance

There are three large planters outside ‘The Plough’. If these are on the footpath, which is part of the highway, they should be removed. 

Cllr Hieatt said that Paul Wilson from Oxfordshire CC has promised to deliver more salt for the bins in Elm Drive.

The Council thanked the working party responsible for carrying out work to improve drainage in Parsler’s Piece. Cllr Anne Eastwood reported that the pallets have been delivered for the carrying out the work on the path near her home.

3/12/14
New Bus Stop Locations

County Cllr David Turner has arranged for all interested parties to put forward their views at a meeting with the County Council later in March. The Parish Council is one of those invited to attend.

3/12/15,
Jubilee Celebrations

The Council reviewed the document which had been prepared by Cllr M. Dovey, which was agreed to be a very useful basis for further discussion.

Of the various options for Jubilee Gifts the headteacher has expressed a preference for mugs. There are approximately 190 children in the school which includes some who do not live in Garsington. The Council agreed that it would be prepared to present a commemorative mug to all the children in the school, regardless of their place of residence but hoped that the PTA would assist the funding.

The Clerk had brought some sample designs and all councillors preferred the designs which show The Queen as she looks today rather than as she looked 60 years ago, The Mug with the slogan ‘Long May She Reign’ was the choice of most. The Clerk will find out if this mug can be personalised and how this should be done.

3/12/16.
Date for Annual Parish Meeting

It was agreed to combine the Annual Parish Meeting with the May Parish Council meeting and to hold both on Monday 14th May (the first Monday being a bank holiday).

3/12/17.
Presentations for past services.

The Clerk supplied a draft list after the February meeting. Additions can still be made.

3/12/18
Village website 

Cllr Judy Westgate told the Council that at the end of April the present provider is going to start charging a fee. The Council can continue to use the present domain name free of charge by moving to another provider. The name ‘garsingtonparish.com’ is available at a small fee. It was agreed that the Parish Council should purchase this.

Cllr Westgate said that this would a good time for councillors to put forward any suggestions for changes/additions to the Village website

3/12/19.
Any Other Business
i.
It was agreed to add ‘Community-led Planning’ to the agenda for the April meeting.

ii.
Cllr Hieatt said that there is a problem with owners allowing their dogs to foul the pavements in several parts of the village. He will write a piece about this for the Newsletter. The Clerk said that he would get some notices from SODC and bring them to the April meeting.

iii.
The Chairman said that he would like to hold a meeting with the owners of Greenwoods in an attempt to resolve the outstanding planning issues. He would ask County Cllr David Turner at the next meeting if he could facilitate this,

iv.
The Council noted that, as a leaving present from the Council, Godfrey Eden would like a copy of an old map of Garsington or a book which contained one.

v.
The Chairman said that he had had a most useful meeting with Rev. Emma Pennington. It had been agreed that a burial plot could be reserved by Mrs Auders so that she could be next to her late husband.

vi. Cllr Paul Bolam agreed to take over the Newsletter deliveries from Ann Tomline.

The Meeting closed at 9.06 p.m.

